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Already in 1990, rHuEpo was banned by the American Medical Association and 
the International Olympic Committee (IOC). However, the abuse of rHuEpo 
continues and a sensitive and robust detection test is needed. The current 
method directly measures urinary rHuEpo, and is based on differences in 
glycosylation between rHuEpo and endogenous Epo. However, this method is 
expensive and has low sensitivity. 
 
Protein profiling, or proteomics, provides a novel and powerful method for 
characterising the complete catalogue of proteins expressed in a biological 
system. The aim of the current project is to study the impact of more prolonged 
rHuEpo exposure on serum proteomics in healthy human subjects, in order to 
detect novel biomarkers for Epo abuse. 
 
The study will have a randomised double-blinded design. A total of 4 
experimental groups will be included in the study; 1. rHuEpo treatment, 2. 
rHuEpo + exercise, 3. Placebo, 4. Placebo + exercise. A total of 12 healthy 
inactive male subjects will be included in each group. The treatment period will 
be 12 weeks followed by a 3 week washout period. rHuEpo will be 
administrated s.c. at a dose of 5000 IU (~60IU/kg) every second day for the 
first 2 weeks, on three concecutive days during week 3, and once weekly 
during weeks 4-12. All subjects will be supplemented by 100 mg iron 
orally/week. The exercise will consist of 1½h biking at 60-75% of VO2max 3 
times per week. 
 
Proteomics will be performed on serum samples collected before treatment and 
on days 16, 84 (end of treatment) and 105 (end of washout period). It is the 
hope that the current study will identify novel biomarkers that are specific for 
rHuEpo treatment, and not affacted by exercise itself, that can be used in 
future anti doping test. 
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